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Heritage
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Peace of mind when you need it most
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HLC Business Centre, 5 The Quay, St Ives,
Cambridgeshire, PE27 5AR




Editorial

Dear readers

It’s one of those misconceptions that Robins only appear at Christmas - a myth made
popular by the comparison with the red uniformed postman delivering festive cheer, and
nothing to do with Snata Claus himself donning a red suit - that was more to do with
Coca-Cola! Anyway, I do digress. I only mention it to say that Robins can be seen all year
round, hence why we see one in true spring splendour on the cover of this month’s
magazine - yet another wonderful photograph from John Measures.

Inside this month we turn our attention to bees - one page 8 the national charity Buglife
encourage invertebrates into our garden this spring, and also show you how to make a
bee hotel. Plus on page 11 the WI begin their Poppy Appeal to mark the 80th anniversary
of the D Day Landings.

As the local elections loom, please remember that you will need photo ID at the polling
stations, information about that is on page 17. Also, if you live in Thornhaugh make sure
Fridays 5th April is in your diary - Their monthly Coffee, Cake and community meet is at
the village church in the morning, and then in the evening there is a Cheese & Wine
evening in aid of the WellChild Charity. All the details are on page 20. No need to cook in
Thornhaugh on that day!

Please send your contributions for future magazines to the email address listed on page
26, we look forward to receiving them.

Best wishes

Craig

Contents
6 Worship & Benefices WOOdIand Tlmber PI‘OdUCtS
11  Stibbington and Wansford W.I. Fencmg, P|ay HOUSES Gates

Parish Council Notices and Minutes
16 Parish Gouncl’ ot e Pet Housmg, Sheds
24  Horticultural Society

26 Contacts . 01780
. 783983

Unit 4, Leedsgate Farm Business Park.
Kings Cliffe Road. Wansford PES 6NX.
07748 787360

woodlandtimber.products@yahoo.com

Lady Jane Grey and Her Sisters

A talk by Anne Feather

about the “Nine Day Queen” and her sisters.

YARWELL CHURCH 12" APRIL 7.00 p.m.

Tickets £7.50 to include a drink and refreshments.

Contact Revd. Jane Tailby 01780 782271




A LAUREN BATLEY

Our treatments include:

Skin Boosters
Advanced Anti
Treatment of ExcesSi
Fat Dissolving

Lip Enhancement
Chem1cal Peels
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GRIFFIN

Solid Fuel Merchant
Supplier of Pre Packs

Coal Bunkers Charcoal Compost

MULTICLEAN Flo Gas Logs & Sticks  Salt

Coal Yard Office
Station Road 12 Church Hill
Nassington Castor
01780 782540 01733 380470

Telephone: !
Mobile:

Email:




NEED A RECOMMENDATION?

The ONLY Police Checked ﬁFREE and EASY serv|ce 7

recommended register of e — —
local approved traders

Much more than just a recommendation ...

Serving the PE Postcode community since 2008

Over 70 different trade categories and over 17,500 reviews
Here are some of our members ...
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WORSHIP DATES

Every Sunday 5.00pm - Zoom ‘At Home’ Service. Log in and phone details from Rev. Jane jdtailby@aol.com 01780 782271

St. Leonard’s, Apethorpe St. Mary’s, Wansford
7 | 11.00 a.m. | Holy Communion Every Wednesday 10.00 a.m. Morning Prayer
21" [11.00 a.m. | Holy Communion 14" [ 9.30 a.m. [ Holy Communion

28" | 9.30 a.m. | Holy Communion followed by Annual Meeting

St. Mary’s and All Saints, Nassington

Every Thursday 9.30 a.m. Holy Communion BCP St. Mary’s. Woodnewton

7% | 8.15a.m. Holy Communion BCP 7 9.30a.m. [ Holy Communion

7% |9.30a.m. Songs of Praise 21 9.30 a.m. | Holy Communion

14" | 9.30 a.m. Holy Communion followed by Annual Meeting 28" 8.30a.m. | Holy communion BCP
21" | 3.00 p.m. Craft Church and Activities

28" [ 9.30a.m. Holy Communion

St. Mary Magdalene’s, Yarwell
14" 11.00 a.m. | Holy Communion

St. Andrew’s, Thornhaugh 21 3.00 p.m. Methodist Service
7" [9.30a.m. Morning Prayer 28" 11.00 a.m. | Holy Communion
21 [9.30a.m. Holy Communion

In our churches’ calendar, April and May are
the months of our Annual meetings when we RE F L ECTI o N S
elect our Church Wardens, church officers and
PCC members as well as looking back at the
year past and considering what God might
have in store for us in the year to come. In the report I write, one of my main tasks (and the most
important!) is to thank all those who enable our church to be a place of welcome for the whole
community, a place where people can feel they belong, either for worship or just to visit, and a place
that can be used by everyone. As we consider our building we know that the “church” is the people
as well as the building and there are many to thank in my annual report!
I was reminded of a poem by John Betjeman that includes these lines:

Let’s praise the man who goes to light

The church stove on an icy night

Let’s praise the hard-worked he or she

The Treasurer of the PCC

Let’s praise the cleaner of the aisles

The nave and candlesticks and tiles....
We might not have boilers in our churches that need lighting any more, but some of our heating
systems do require an early morning visit to make sure the church is warm enough later in the day!
After describing other often overlooked roles in the church the poem concludes with the lines:

These like a fire of glowing coals

Strike warmth into each other’s souls,

And though they be but two or three

They keep the church for you and me.
The point of the poem, of course, is to notice those who so often go unnoticed - all those whose
unseen work and attention to detail keeps our churches running, for which we are all most grateful!
I guess that is true in our wider life as well, there are so many whose work so often goes unnoticed,
but without which our communities could not function. Equally in our personal lives, how easy it is
not to appreciate the people around us whose care we all too often take for granted. Who “strikes
warmth into our souls” I wonder?
I know I've said it before, but it is always good to be reminded of those who need to be noticed -
and to say thank you, whatever the time of year.

May this springtime be blessed for all of us and be full of thankfulness!
With every blessing,

Rev. Jane (01780 782271)




CASTOR BENEFICE

We are still maintaining the following service pattern
every Sunday in each of our Parish churches until
further notice. WILL BE CELEBRATING ITS PATRONAL
Marholm 9.00am - Holy Communion (Morning Prayer FESTIVAL

on 4th Sunday)

Castor 8.00am Holy Communion (said service)
10.15am - Sung Eucharist SUNDAY 30th JUNE at 4pm
Sutton 9.00am on 4th Sunday of the month - Holy
Communion

Every Wednesday morning at 10am there is a service
of Holy Communion at Castor.

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST, STIBBINGTON

ON

We still continue to celebrate Evensong via Zoom at
6pm every Sunday, if you wish to join us please
contact the Benefice office for the Zoom link and access
code._admin.castor@btconnect.com

The next service at St. John the Baptist, Stibbington
will be Patronal Festival, on Sunday 30th June at

4pm, please see separate see separate poster.

DO COME AND JOIN US

. - YOU WILL BE ASSURED OF A VERY WARM WELCOME
David Ridgeway

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED AFTER THE SERVICE

NEWS FROM WANSFORD AND KINGS CLIFFE PRACTICE

~
This month we would like to tell you about our Medicines [~

Management Team here at Wansford Health Campus.

Medicines Management Team?? Who are they and what

do they do...you ask. Let me tell you.

The team comprises of 2 clinical pharmacists (Dipak and

Arvind), 2 pharmacy technician (Lewis and Steph) and

two repeat medication clerks (Lindsey and Kim). We are

a different team to our colleagues in Wansford Pharmacy,

but we do work very closely together.

In a nutshell we deal with all medication queries and

issues within the practice.

This includes;

Medication reviews

Hypertension (blood pressure) reviews and medication changes

Sorting out hospital letters and issuing appropriate medication

We answer medication queries from patients

We provide medication and prescribing guidance to the practice teami.e. the Drs

and nurses

Sort out blood tests for medications that need regular monitoring

e Update patient’s record with blood pressure and weight etc, to ensure your
medication continues to be safely prescribed.

L]
If you have a medication query then contact the
reception, who will then add you to our daily list. We
will do our best to sort the query out on the day and
may call you to discuss further.

WANSFORD HEALTH CAMPUS




Spring invertebrates in the Garden

Spring sees the garden come to life and with the

first shoots, buds and flowers also come the first

awakening invertebrates, reviving from their winter
hibernation. Body clocks speeding up they emerge

® from sheds, tree hollows, larval stages or egg and
bring with them the regular buzz of life.

Some of our first returning insects are queen
bumble bees (they are larger than the workers seen

later in the year), gathering food and materials to

: start their nests often found as early as March. As

- we move into April/May it is the solitary bees which

you can spot if you have any spring flowering plants

in your garden. There are over 250 species of solitary bee some have specific plant
food sources such as the Sea aster mining bee, some live in sand dunes or walls such
as the masonry bees and some such as the Tawny mining bee can be found
burrowing into your lawn.
Lifting slabs and rocks will uncover many other invertebrates that are still essentially
at rest and nocturnal by nature such as millipedes,
centipedes, woodlice and beetles. To encourage our early
bees into your garden it is essential to have a good show
of flowers preferably year round. Solitary bees can also
be encouraged by creating your very own bee nest
boxes, either buy an approved bespoke nest box see
https://www.buglife.org.uk/shop-categories/bug-houses
for examples or make you own:

You will need:

. Hollow plant stems or bamboo canes

° Garden twine or string

° Saw or knife to cut the canes

. A nail or hook to attach the bee hotel to

Method:

. Cut the hollow plant stems into 10-20cm
sections. The diameter of the holes should not
exceed 10mm and ideally be closer to 6mm.

. Tie a bundle of 15-20 tubes together with garden twine or string.

. Hang the bee hotel in a sunny but sheltered area about 5 feet about the
ground. The side of a shed or on a trellis is ideal. (Preferably south facing).

L]
You will know if a solitary bee such as a mason bee or leaf-cutter bee is using your
bee hotel if the hollow tubes are blocked with a leaf or mud. A female solitary bee
will usually use one hollow tube, she will create a series of cells each containing a
food parcel of pollen and nectar for the grub. Only a single egg is laid in each cell.
The adult solitary bee eventually seals the entrance to the tube with
mud or a perfectly sized section of leaf. You may notice some of your
garden plants have half-moon or full-circle shaped cuttings. These are
made by leafcutter bees which cut them using their scissor-like
mandibles.

°
Paul Hetherington (a Director of the charity Buglife) bug"fe




THE SPECIALISTS IN HEALTH CARE

"II;CSllep Podiatry & Chiropody <
Foar Nail Surgery For Ingrown Nails, R " g
Clinic / v

Biomechanics & Orthotics, Diabetic Foot Care, Verrucae, Corns,
2 Cracked Heels, Calluses, Hard Skin, Nail Reconstruction

Ear Wax Microsuction
2 Ear Ache? Hearing Loss? Blocked Ears? Pre Hearing Test Clean?
It could just be wax! Safe, Gentle and Effective Ear Wax Removal

CryoAesthetics for Skin Lesions

Crych‘ Skin tags, Freckles, Age/Liver Spots, Milia, Fibroma,

Scborrheic Keratosis  Solar Lentigo, Cherry Angiomas,
Verrucae and warts, Popular nevi (moles, birthmarks)

You can self refer to us for immediate treatment Home Visits Available

Sue Arnold BSc(Hons) MRCPod & Associates
InStep Foot Clinic, 19 Elton Road, Wansford PE8 6]JD
Tel: 01780 782200  wansfordinstep(@gmail.com

Castor Lodge Care Home

Our family, caring for yours

At Castor Lodge, our care is the kind we would want all of our loved ones to
receive. Offering residential and dementia care, our dedicated team make
life comfortable and enjoyable for all our residents, allowing them to live
safely and as they choose. Our brand new home is luxurious and beautifully
furnished, whilst retaining a warm family atmosphere that makes Castor
Lodge feel extra special.

68 Spacious en-suite bedrooms Bistro Café and themed pub
6 Premium self-contained suites Sociable lounge and dining areas

To find out more about life at Castor Lodge contact our Customer
Relations Manager Laura Mills on 07725 799 217 or email
laura.mills@countrycourtcare.com

O omszsazies

@ Splash Lane, Castor, Peterborough, PE5 7BD

o www.countrycourtcare.com

Country
Court

ing for yours




The Friends of St Mary’s and St Andrew’s

After Easter, there will be a Coffee Stop on Wednesday 17th April, at 10.30 in
St Mary’s church.

We hope spring will have arrived by then.
Happy Easter.

Caroline Ashley

NEWS FROM WANSFORD PHARMACY

Spring has finally arrived. With a mix of warmer weather and April showers, this time of year can be rather
changeable. The pharmacy world is no different.

Major changes started across the NHS, this spring, with the establishing of a brand new “Pharmacy First”
service. Wansford pharmacy is working closely with Wansford & Kings Cliffe Practice so this works as
seamlessly as possible. The following conditions are now going to be the remit of community pharmacy,
without the need for referral from your GP:

New urinary tract infections (strictly females and 16 to 64 year olds only)

Shingles (18+ year olds)

Impetigo (1+ year olds)

Infected insect bites (1+ year olds)

Acute sore throat (5+ year olds)

Acute sinusitis (12+ year olds)

Acute ear infection of the middle ear (1 to 17 year olds only)

As spring progresses, coughs and colds start to wane. This is when the hay-fever season gets started, with
tree pollen the major culprit.

o If you suffer from hay-fever, prevention is the key word, rather than treatment. You should
start using an antihistamine tablet, preferably a once daily, non-drowsy option, a couple of
weeks before the expected onset of symptoms.

Alternatively, or in addition for those particularly affected, a steroid nasal spray can be used.
These take around 10 days to reach their full potential. Perseverance and regular daily use is
key to success.

What we can be sure of is that our pharmacy team is highly trained and ready for these changes, whether
seasonal or NHS driven. Think pharmacy first, because we can always signpost or refer onwards where
needed.

W AN s FO RD Cagitit, Ledtos - Your local property agent

With over 30 years of

COMMUNITY HALL =y experience

Yy ; :
Peterborough Road, Wansford = Relocation, Lettings and Sales

Please call our office for a
competitive quote

This hall accommodates parties of up to
36 people seated. Ideal for Meetings,
Workshops, Aerobics etc Peterborough - 01733 553366

GREAT VALUE AT ONLY £4 per hour (enquiries@capitollettors.com )
FOR BOOKINGS TELEPHONE

clerk@wansford-pc.gov.uk www.capitollctiors.com




STIBBINGTON & WANSFORD WI
Today’ s women working for tomorrow’s world [ e

A Poppy dppeal

At our AGM, Chris Turner (president ) and Judith Rogers (treasurer), set us a challenge, to make
enough poppies, so that we can produce a display outside St Mary’s church, in readiness for
Remembrance Day, on Monday 11th November 2024.

o e
.

To achieve this we will need to have at least 1,000 poppies,
and this is where we would like your help. You may wish to
make a poppy in rememberance of a loved one, a family

This year marks the 80th anniversary of the D Day landings, and we
would like to honour those, along with all that have been involved in
conflicts past and present by producing a wall of poppies display.

Some of us have already made a start, making poppies by knitting
or crochet. The more adventurous of us have made fabric or felt

poppies.

Within our display, as well as the traditional red poppies, we hope to
include some white poppies, representing remembrance of all
victims of wars, including both those in the armed forces and
civilians. Also there will be purple
poppies, produced to remember
and honour the many animals
that have been victims of wars.

member, or in remembrance of others. If you can make a .

poppy or two your contributions will be gratefully received.

If you wish to have inspiration/ patterns for the knitted or
crochet poppies, please email me: rhonapunter@aol.com 4 .

Over Autumn and winter we will be meeting in Wansford
Community Hall, if you wish to attend one of our upcoming

meetings to hear one of our visiting speakers, please get in
touch. Please see below for our upcoming events:

Tuesday 12th March 2024 W.I. meeting 7pm,AGM and introducing poppy making for a
local Remembrance display, at Wansford Community Hall.

Tuesday 2nd & 16th April 2024, 2-4pm Coffee & Craft club, at Wansford Community Hall
Tuesday 7th & 21st May 2024, 2-4pm Coffee & Craft club, at Wansford Community Hall
Tuesday 4th & 18th June 2024, 2-4pm Coffee & Craft club, at Wansford Community Hall
Thursday 30th May 2024, 7.30pm Book Club meeting, at The Cross Keys Wansford,

Both the Coffee & Craft club, and Book Club are open to all, (not just for WI members) and we
look forward to others joining us.

Rhona Punter, email - rhonapunter@aol.com
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S ER VI CES

Qil boiler servicing and
repairs, heating controls,

hot water service and repairs.

Perfect Drainage Solutions
Your Drainage Experts (est 2023)

Gutter Cleaning TNQ_;:\

CCTV Drainage

High Pressure Water Jetting

Drain Blockage Clearance

Tanker Service

Repairs

Your local heating expert for
over 15 years.
Jo Childs,
8 Black Swan Spinney,
Wansford.
Mob : 07729036942

07817723610
info@pdsltd.co.uk

www.perfectdrainagesolutions.co.uk

Covering all the Villages
Stamford to Stibbington
(and everywhere inbetween!)

Georgina's

Curtains & Keepsakes
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S0 Bespoke handmade curtains, roman blinds and soft
(RAUAY

furnishings to complement your home.
For a free consultation and quote call 07957 686595
www.georginascurtainsandkeepsakes.com

PETER RIDDINGTON
LANDSCAPING

We supply and install Patios & Pathways, Decking, Stone Walls and Fencing,
We plant Trees, Shrubs Hedges and Flowers, and offer a complete Garden
Maintenance and Improvement Service. Garden design service provided
Contact Peter Riddington today for a free quotation

4 LOCKS GREEN, YARWELL, PETERBOROUGH PE8 6PY
Telephone: 01780 783004 Mobile: 07860 962068
Email: peter@peterriddington.co.uk




H HEARTYS

of Peterborough

Car buying made

easy with over 30 vehicle
manufacturers on site and
200+ cars in stock

Fantastic part exchange
prices offered with fully
comprehensive warranty on
all purchases

Peace of mind motoring for over 50 years
www.heartysofpeterborough.co.uk

01733 560605
Unit 10 Flaxley Road,
Peterborough, PE2 9FT
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THE CHRISTIE HALL ; o o
Elton Road, Wansford # MOBILE HAIRDRESSING \
(registered charity no 1033998) i Ladies & gents hairdresser with over %
% 30 years experience.
A well-equipped hall § If you are housebound, have reduced

with large kitchen and parking.

Available for parties, receptions § maohility, no transport or simply prefer the

2 . . ;
meetings, activity groups i convenience of ha'\/lng your' hair done at

and most types of private functions hon_“e’ I have d.aynme TSI

For more information and details on how to book ¥ available.Fully insured. Competitive prices.

visit ogrwellEte % Please call Tracey on 01780 782467
www.christiehall.co.uk ¥
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Hele | pows oND cLows
Domestic electrical services = * * * * *
' Boarding Cattery

Cate have a tall” to totl when they ve paws d’
awhite at /f/alfp‘m{ & 5 St Purr Patuce”

Tel 01780 782174
e-mail
pawsandclaws@hotmail.com

Loop domestic electrical services specialise in
minor electrical work, those small jobs, changing
light fittings and ASWIt.CheS' adding sockets, outdoor Working with Peterborough Cat Rescue to rehome cats
lighting and power and kittens seeking loving homes and laps on which to purr
or installing new electrical appliances.

Simply call or email for more information

. : Peterborough City Council & Rutland County Council
[)© 07355 078 977 © info@myloopservices.co.uk O e Nomber: 028015

THE ARTS SOCIETY PETERBOROUGH

The Arts Society is a leading arts education organisation that brings people

together through a shared curiosity for the arts. Each year The Arts Society

Peterborough (TASP) holds nine illustrated talks given by experts in their field

on subjects ranging widely, including old Masters, modern sculpture, silver

jewellery, the work of David Hockney and music in art. The talks are held at
The Fleet in Fletton Peterborough on the second Thursday of each month except June, July and
August. The talks start at 10.45 am but you are welcome to come earlier and meet like-minded
people for a chat over a cup of coffee, doors open at 10.15am. Non-members are always
welcome, so come and join us!

In addition to the live talks, annual members also receive other benefits. If you wish to find out
more about our Society or about becoming a member, please visit our website,
aris- £ Our next two talks are:.

11™ April 2024

‘The Golden Age of Mexican Painting’- Frida Kahlo and Diego Rivera, by Chloe Sayer.
Chloe surveys the work of both of these iconic artists and chronicles their turbulent marriage and
Mexico’s history after the 1910 revolution.

9" May 2024

‘Standing between darkness and light- Shadows in Western Paintings’, by Valerie
Shrimplin

Shadows are everywhere but not always depicted in art. Their origins in art and their uses,
whether mysterious, ethereal or even divine from early times to present day will be explored.




Moore Thompson

Trusted Advisers Chartered Accountants

Your trusted advisers

We provide individuals and businesses with
a full range of accounting, audit, corporate
and personal tax planning services.

* Audit and Accountancy
* Business Acquisitions and Disposals
* Business Plans and Projections ‘
» Corporate and Personal Taxation — T
* Grant Funding

* MT Cloud Accounting

* Payroll, Bookkeeping and VAT

» Tax Planning and Mitigation

For more information,
please contact us:

2 01733 560160

moorethompson.co.uk

Peterborough | Spalding | Wisbech | Market Deeping  [©) 2 B I3

Moore Thompson is registered to carry on audit work in the UK
by the Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales.
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WANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL @@

As those of you who read the Wansford Parish Council report every
month will know, I was co-opted back on to the council in January and

then elected Temporary Chairman until the Vice-Chairman, Richard

Clarke, returns from his southern hemisphere tour. Again, we extend our best wishes
to Clir John Stannage for a speedy recovery from illness. Each month we ask a
different Parish Councillor to produce this report in their own style and I volunteered to
do this one.

We have been without a clerk since December, but have been very fortunate to have
Charlie Newman and then Elinor Beesely standing in to take minutes for us and give us
the benefit of their experience as Parish Clerks. Elinor has kindly agreed to take the
minutes for us at April’'s meeting. If anyone is interested in being our clerk, please
contact Jane Taylor-Pitt (jane.taylor-pitt@wansford-pc.gov.uk) (for details - see
January’s edition of Living Villages).

Wansford Parish is north of the River Nene and we come under Peterborough City
Council, a Unitary Authority. The village south of the river is part of Sibson-cum-
Stibbington Parish which comes under Huntingdon, which is part of Cambridge County
Council. We are very fortunate to own Wansford Community Hall -
(www.wansfordcommunityhall.co.uk) - which can accommodate up to 36 people and
is available for hire at only £4 per hire (contact me on 07597 794862 or at
tim.pearson@wansford-pc.gov.uk We meet on the second Monday of each month in
the Community Hall at a new time of 7:00pm, and try not to take more than 2 hours.
Members of the public are invited to attend our meetings, raise matters in Public Time
and contribute to discussion when invited. You are welcome to leave the meetings at
any time. The Agenda has to be posted on the Notice Board on the church wall at least
3 working days before each meeting, our next being on Monday 8th April.

Some items from the last meeting:

Peterborough Local Plan: The next Local Plan meeting will be held in Summer
2024. Wansford has limited need for its own Neighbourhood Plan, but is well aware
that proposals in adjoining areas can have a significant impact on Wansford. Creating
a Neighbourhood Plan would be advantageous, but an enormous amount of work for a
small Parish like ours. It was agreed that ClIr Taylor-Pitt and Clir Clarke would ask to
meet with other parishes, prior to the next PCC Local Plan meeting, to discuss the
possibility of creating a joint Neighbourhood Plan.

The Wildlife Trust website - Wansford Nature Reserve: Currently, access for the
public is restricted by one padlocked gate and a ‘no unauthorised access’ sign on
another gate. We are to write to The Wildlife Trust to ask for the permissive path to be
re-opened.

Proposed bus route linking Peterborough, Castor, Ailsworth, Wansford,
Wittering and Stamford: The Bus Campaign Group is continuing to fight for this
service, and forit to run hourly.

Agenda and Minutes of meetings can be found on our web site_(https://wansford-
pc.gov.uk) Please raise with Councillors any concerns that you may have over any
issue, and come to our meetings to express your views - it's how local democracy is
supposed to work.

Clir Tim Pearson
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Commission

No ID? You can apply for free voter ID
Find out more at

or call 0800 328 0280
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SIBSON-CUM-STIBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Sibson-cum Stibbington Parish Council met on 7th March where the following
matters were discussed.

The Future of Christie Hall Management Committee.

Lisa Chambers representing the committee spoke to those in attendance about
the history and legacy of the Christie Hall which has been a pivotal space for the
three villages (Stibbington, Wansford & Thornhaugh). The building and land is
currently leased from the Royal British Legion (RBL) and The Christie Hall
Management Committee is made up of a small number of people who between
them cover a range of key duties. Whilst they have been happy to undertake
these takes for a substantial period of time they are now reaching a point where
they would each like to start planning and implementing succession plans. The
hall is well utilised by fitness and well being groups as well as private events e.g.
parties. Lisa’s reason for attending the Parish Council meeting was to highlight to
Parishioners and Councillors that there support in finding people who would be
interested in any role on the Christie Hall Management Committee they should
getin touch.

Speeding on Elton Road.

Parishioners are extremely concerned about the volume of speeding vehicles
passing this stretch of road. It was explained that there had recently been a near
miss whereby an older resident who was putting their bins out was nearly pulled
over after the drag that rushed passed her from a speeding vehicle. The concerns
over speeding were also extended to the 30mph zone on Elton Road. The
resident plans to escalate these concerns to the Neighbourhood Policing Team.
The Parish is happy to support these efforts where possible, including the option
of a traffic survey.

Swim-Run event.

After careful review Councillors agreed and are happy for the event to pass
through the parish under the circumstances explained to them. It was deemed
that there will be minimal to no impact on the village if the event is delivered as
per the information received.

Various payments were approved & planning applications were discussed.
The next Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for 2nd May 2024.

Charlie Newman



THORNHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL

A meeting of Thornhaugh Parish Council was held on 5th March 2024 in St Andrew’s Church. It
was chaired by Chris Smith and present were Louise Molesworth, Nicky Rogers, two members of
the public and Deirdre McCumiskey (Clerk).

There were apologies for absence from Yana Clipsham, Camilla Plumb and Gavin Elsey (PCC Ward
Councillor).

Police Matters - Rural Parish Police Surgery -The next meeting will be held 4.00 - 6.00 pm on 21st
March 2024 in Wittering Bowls’ Club Pavilion.

The members of the public present asked if it would be possible to plant some flowers/bulbs at
the entrance to the village off the Al as they felt it would smarten up the corner and make the
entrance to the village more attractive. They offered to help with a maintenance plan. The Chair
said she would check whether this needed PCC permission.

Highways Issues - the Chair had no further updates on layby or entrance/exit despite chasing
emails.

Social Events - Nicky Rogers suggested that a Harvest Festival event could be held in late
September/early October. Nicky Rogers suggested we could ask Peter Sharpley if he would
consider letting the residents use the paddock on Meadow Lane. Alan Frost and Joan Bolton
Frost offered the use of their garden as an alternative and/or their gazebo for the event. The
Chair will ask Peter Sharpley. Appreciation was expressed to Nicki Higgins for arranging two
community events in the church in April 2024.

State of Russell Hill to A47 - the Chair said that as yet, there had been no response from
Peterborough Highways despite support from Gavin Elsey.

Local Plan - PCC sent out a request for comment to Parish Councils to inform the draft Local Plan
relating to Housing Development (Strategic Housing and Economic Land Availability Assessment
- SHELAA). This was an early consultation on land that has been offered to PCC as potential for
development to meet the next Local Plan (2023 to 2044). The land offered in the planis at a very
early stage and none of the land offers have, as yet been assessed for suitability for inclusion in
the final Local Plan. PCC have been given a Government target of c22,000 dwellings over the life
of the plan and this stage of consultation was to get first thoughts from Parish Councils on the
land offered. Inclusion of the land at this stage does not mean automatic inclusion in the final
Plan. The land offered will be considered for inclusion in the Draft Local Plan which will be sent
out, hopefully in August 2024 for further consultation. The land will be assessed for suitability
against a range of criteria, including comments from Parish Councils. =~ The discussions at an
extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council were also informed by consultation with other PCs
and from attendance at a City Planning meeting held on 11th January. Thornhaugh Parish
Council submitted their thoughts on 18th January. Our response covered the following issues:
Village envelopes, Conservation area, ancient woodlands, road network infrastructure,
environmental impact, loss of agricultural land, emergency services impact, education, public
transport, residents’ quality of life, and property values.

State of Pavements on Russell — Louise Molesworth had not yet sent the photographs to Gavin
Elsey, but the Clerk will ask him for an update.

Planning Applications - 23/00852/FUL - Proposed Cattery, temporary mobile home and small pet
crematorium at Magnolia House, Old Oundle Road, Thornhaugh - No Objections/Support -
Awaiting Decision and 24/00017/CTR - Remove all 4no. conifer trees at 14 Russell Hill,
Thornhaugh - Neutral to accept the decision of the Tree Officer but to request replacement trees
are planted at the site — Permitted
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Annual Donations Agreed - Living Villages £100 and Wansford & Thornhaugh PCC £190 which are
both same asin 2023.

Karen Jones had once again agreed to undertake the internal audit of the accounts. The Parish
Council is no longer required to have an external audit of the accounts.

The Chair had received enquiry about insurance for litter pickers being covered for working
alongside major highways. It was confirmed that there are no restrictions on this, but an
appropriate Safety Assessment must be done, and a sample was provided. This was sent to Nikki
Higgins for information.

Reported water leak on Russell Hill on 29th February. Following checking by Anglian Water, they
have confirmed that this is not their equipment and is not water from them. A further enquiry has
been submitted seeking assistance to trace which services are provided from that manhole.

Thanks were expressed to Lee Ward for clearing leaves from drain on Russell Hill opposite The
Rectory. Thisis always a bad drain in rainy weather because leaves and detritus coming down the
road and off the fields collect and stop the water running away. Please can anyone passing it do
the same to keep the water flowing?

Thanks were expressed to Adrian Rodgers for checking the defibrillator on a weekly basis. Louise
Molesworth will explore the possibility of a refresher course to include the basics of using the
defibrillator and also basic first aid.

The next Thornhaugh Parish Council Meeting will take place at 7.00 pm on 7th May 2024 in St
Andrew’s Church. This will be the Annual Parish Meeting followed by the Annual General
Meeting

We are pleased to announce.

ee + Coke +
Thornhaugh Village Candlelit

s ZZVWV_MMAiH Cheese and Wine

Friday 5th April 7.30pm
Thornhaugh

Venue; Thornhaugh Village church
Date; First Friday of the month
Time: 10.30am- midday or anything in

between
A ch to meet neighh s. old and new. for cafetiere

coffee and delicious cakes.

First date is Friday April 5th when everything is free so there’s
nothing to lose!

The aim is to run CCC from April to September with the possibility of
activities such as crafts, board games, puzzles, but essentially, it’s a space to
catch up with your community. The church has wheelchair access and
toilets. We will set up small tables and chairs in a café style and ALL are

Please bring one bottle of wine each.
(and cheese if you like )
Opportunity to donate to this great
charity WellChild on the night.

welcome.

Future dates will cost of £3 for coffee and cake. We hope you can drop in All welcome
and use our beautiful church building. ) Any questions or if you enjoy RSVP
baking, please email nikki@4stonecottage.co.uk

R N A ——

nikki@4stonecottage.co.uk




Wansford Village Show, 24th August??

Perhaps the most endearing feature of our Wansford Show has been the number of volunteers (70) that
have come together on the day to make it a friendly and fun reality. We now are seeking a few generous
souls to get more involved and to join the organisation team. Please read below, we would love your
further help. In fact we need more support to further develop such a fun day.

Calling all Villagers!!

In recent years, the Wansford Village Show has quickly established itself as a highly entertaining and
successful event, with great potential to develop further. However, we now find ourselves in an urgent
position of having too few organisers. For 2024 we are seeking to expand our team & rebuild our finances.
If you can bring new energy and ideas, we are very interested in talking to you.

We would like to strengthen the team in the following areas:

Treasurer

1st Aid lead

Health & Safety co-ordinator
Classic car organiser

Stalls organiser

Music organiser

Food & drink organiser
Fundraising coordinator

The commitment will be 6 meetings (at The Cross Keys) and time to organise your part of the Show. Your
reward is being part of making a lovely day in our village.

If you are interested, please contact myself to discuss further - Gary Punter (garypunter@aol.com) or ring
07789651414

Making the right decisions can be
stressful at the best of times,

but we are here to help.
Whatever's on your mind, just ask.

TOBIAS COLTON &A(Hons) DipPFs

Principal

TOBIAS COLTON WEALTH MANAGEMENT

Associate Partner Practice of St. James'’s Place Wealth Management

07468 428 380

tobias.cuvlmn@sjpp.co.uk

www. ST. JAMES’S PLACE
[in ¥ ] WEALTH MANAGEMENT

The Partner Practice is an Appointed Representative of and represents only St. James's Place Wealth Management plc (which is authorised and reguiated by t cial Conduct Authority)
or the purpose of advising solely on the group’s wealth management products and services, more details of which are set out on the group's webs sip.co.uk/products,
The 'St. James's Place Partnership' and the titles Partner’ and"Partner Practice’ are marketing terms used to describe St. James's Place representatives.

SUP12026 V1 (04/20)
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It's Time to"GET R

Book your next holiday with Kirstie
Here's why...

She has a wealth of travel experience

She offers world wide cover, guided tours, cruises and rail journeys

She can tailor make your ideal package or multicentre itinerary

She can sell packaged holidays such as Jet2, Kuoni and Easyjet

She's with you 24/7 for customer support - even when you’re on holiday!
She offers 100% financial protection

She is friendly and caring

Why wait? Call 01767 360014 or 07815 814798
or email kirstie.timmins@travelcounsellors.com
Kl kirstietimmins

travel
counsellors

o

FENLAND
DISTRICT
BROKERS LTD

Your business needs protection at

so many levels.

We can advise on full Insurance Coverage.
Local, reliable and experienced.

FOR ALL YOUR BUSINESS INSURANCE NEEDS
0808 175 3050 | 22 Cecil Road, Peterborough | www.fdbltd.co.uk

Fenland District Brokers Ltd are an Appointed Representative of Ten Insurance Service Ltd which is authorised and regulated by Financial Conduct Authority.



https://www.facebook.com/kirstie.brown.50
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GP [netirementl Services
N A

call Glen anytime on 07771784643

Boat Hire on The River Nene
Day/Weekend/Long term hire
Gilly fishing trips (full kit available)

=

Repairs or New Builds
Gates/Fences/Farm Machinery
Any job never too small

( All logs cut to order

Mobile logging service
Mobile log splitting service
Dead tree felling service




Wansford Horticultural & Craft Society

Having fun with crafts & gardening
Spring Newsletter

We wish you a lovely Spring with your garden and crafting. This Newsletter in 5 - Great Turnout;
Beasties; Molesworth Visit; Plant Donations and 100 friends

1. We had a great turnout for our 1st Talk of the year ‘Plant Hunting in China’ by David Ridgeway. It
was great to see our lovely church totally full. David gave a very engaging talk, interspersed with
entertaining glimpses of China, about plants to be found, especially orchids, in the foothills of the
Mekong & Yangtze rivers. Thank you all.

>3

2. Beasties. Our next talk is at 19.30hrs on Thursday 11th April at Christie Hall (This replaces the
postponed Tulip Festival at Burghley). Instead and by popular recommendation we have a talk by Geoff
Hodge ( freelance gardening andhorticultural writer, author, editor and radio broadcaster) about Bugs
& Garden Plagues - Pest & Disease Control, which is expected to be both entertaining and educational.
Please let Rhona know if you wish to come along.

3. Molesworth Visit. Our visit at 2pm on April 14th is filling up fast. Molesworth House (PE28
0QD), alocal NGS garden and we are lucky to get a personal tour by the owners. We are

looking forward to seeing the 3 acre rectory garden, lots of spring bulbs, plus tea &

cake. £5pp limited to 25 persons.

4. Seedlings and plant donations. In preparation for our Plant Sale ’ = l
in May, if you can please plant a few extra seedlings and look into your

garden at what you can divide and donate. The plant sale will be held

1000-1230 on 4th May at Castor House. Plant donations can be

delivered to Goss Cottage or bring on the day to Castor House. Tea

and cake will be available and we thank Claire & Ian Winfrey for

their hospitality.

5. Membership for 2024 has just passed 100. If you have
paid- marvellous. If you do not wish to renew - no problem & let
Rhona orIknow. The biggest complaintis that £5 is too little.

As always, we continue to strive to offer good value & fun with
friends. Fingers crossed for a lovely Spring.

Gary Punter
garypunter@aol.com




Home Care & Support

Living independently at home is something most of us would like to
do for as long as possible. However, there are times when we allneed a

little support with daily living tasks such as personal care and this is
where Care Reserve can help

What are the benefits of Care Reserve home care?

» Help foreveryday tasks, social activitiesor personal care

» You areatthe centre of your own careandsupportatall times
+ 24/7 support from a dedicated and highly trained team

+ Support from local people, who know your area.

admin@carereserve.co.uk
Workspace House Peterborough,
28 - 29 Maxwell Road
Peterborough PE2 7JE

Tel: 01733 396164: MB 07546251724
Our latest CQC rating:

CareQuality Safe )
Commission Effective
Caring Good
Overall Responsive Good

Good Well-led  Good

Inspected and rated

INHS | Q CareQuality

Comm|55|on

Our Clients

PETERBOROUGH

Milton Keynes

PR e VI Miton ey

Wearea - .

iving T8 Care

Wage & ( Reserve
Tmployer B Bridging the gap
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DIRECTORY OF CONTACTS

For all enquiries, contributions and adverts

Craig Bunday craig@ascotgraphics.co.uk 07771 538661
Ascot accounts accounts@ascotgraphics.co.uk 01487 801301

Parish Councils

Sutton Deirdre McCumiskey (Clerk) 01780 782668
Wansford Marie Lewis (Clerk) 07899 732049
Sibson-cum-Stibbington Charlotte Newman - sibson.cum.stibbington@gmail.com
Thornhaugh Deirdre McCumiskey (Clerk) 01780 782668
Water Newton (Parish Meeting) Caroline Nathan (Chairman) 07989 362514
City Councillor ( Wittering Ward) - Gavin Elsey 07738930599
Churches
Ministers: Thornhaugh & Wansford 01780 782271
Stibbington, Sutton, Castor & Water Newton 01733 380900
admin.castor@btconnect.com
Churchwardens:
St Andrew’s Thornhaugh: Stuart Foreman 01780 783220
Liz Kemp 01780 782333
St Mary’s Wansford: Caroline Ashley 01780 782408
Alan Jones 01780 783205
St John the Baptist, Stibbington Charlotte Bradshaw 01780 781805
Friends:
St Mary’s & St Andrew’s Caroline Ashley 01780 782408
St Remigius Water Newton Jack Ward 01733 394646
Other useful contacts
Neighbourhood Policing 101 P’boro City Council 01733 747474
Wansford Surgery 01780 782342 Royal British Legion 01780 782200
(Out of hours 111 option 4) Stibbington & Wansford WI . .781733
Wansford Pharmacy 01780 781616 Cricket Club 07860 278800
Communicare 01780 470437 Horticultural Society 01780 592514
H’don District Council 01480 388388 Stibbington Centre 01780 782386
Website www.livingvillagesmagazine.co.uk

©2024 Living Villages Magazine The contents of this magazine may not be copied, reproduced, distributed,
republished, downloaded, displayed, posted or transmitted in any form or by any means without the prior
written permission of Living Villages Magazine. You may not distribute, display or copy any of the contents of
the pages contained in this magazine to third parties without the prior written permission of Living Villages
Magazine. All images shown in this magazine are the property of Living Villages Magazine unless otherwise
accredited to another. Images may not be used without the prior written permission of Living Villages Maga-
zine or the accredited owner. Unless otherwise specified, the authors of the literary and artistic works in the
pages in this magazine have asserted their moral right pursuant to Section 77 of the Copyright Designs and
Patents Act 1988 to be identified as the author of those works. If permission is sort and given, it is expected
that all articles/images be accredited to either Living Villages Magazine or the author of said articles/images.
The views expressed in articles published are strictly those of the writer, and not of Living Villages. Living
Villages cannot vouch for products and services advertised, nor accept any liability resulting from the
purchasing of productsor services, although care is taken to ensure their suitability.
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NEED A LOCAL PLUMBER?
D ~ }ﬁ Eluv:l\bu/«g fz heating

e Gas, Electric, Oil, LPG & Solar e Power flushing
e Central heating: Full design e Landlord certificates

& installation e Free estimating service WN& %\ N
[ RS
4 TR

« High efficiency boilers e Annual servicing

e Boiler / combi replacements e All work guaranteed

e Central heating, boiler e OFTEC Registered
breakdown & plumbing aftercare

e Underfloor heating specialist

12 year manufacturer’s guarantee on selected boilers
(Terms & Conditions apply)

CALL US TODAY' Gas Safe Register No.8494

01733 243 047 LPG Reglstered
or 07860 257 803

E: advice@plumb-call.co.uk e
W: www.plumb-call.co.uk

NORTON =~ RICKETT

Local Independent Estate Agents

Free Market Appraisals
® Probate Valuations (RICS Surveyor)
Local — Office near Wansford

® Established & Trusted since 2012
NORTON =~ RICKETT
TOWN | COUNTRY | EQUESTRIAN

Advertising on Rightmove

@ Office Presence in London

www.nortonrickett.co.uk 01780 782 999




Mat based Pilates and Chairobics
Classes for all levels

1hr classes
Online on Zoom, or in person at
Christie Village Hall (Wansford) and Harringworth Village Hall

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesd

y and Thursday

£4 online / £6 in person

Christie Village Hall:
16.45 and 18.00 Monday
12.30 Wednesday

Online:

Al the above times streamed
plus 11.00 and 12.30 Tuesday
11.30 Thursday

Justine Bromage
Fully Qualified Level 3 Pilates Instructor
Level 3 Personal Trainer
RSA to Music Instructor

07919 106156

Ease back pain

Strengthen your core, abs and back
Improve sports performance
Exercise without joint pain

Increase your flexibility
Boost brain power and focus

BROMAGE FITNESS

justwhim@hotmail.com

Village Pizzas

Open Tue - Sat for

Collection / Eat-In at
Leedsgate Farm
4.30pm — 10pm
Or
6pm till 10pm

01780

Deliver

784587

View our Menu at
~villagepizzas.co.uk

"i’ Greenwood
homecare

Do you need
care visits
at home?

Greenwood Homecare
provides quality care
in Peterborough and
the surrounding areas

v FREE ASSESSMENT

(\QDAY. LIVE-IN OR NIGHT
CARE AVAILABLE

FOR MORE INFORMATION 0
Visit: Greenwoodhomecare.co.uk
Email: Peterborough@greenwoodhomecare.co.uk

:01733 808531



	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12
	Page 13
	Page 14
	Page 15
	Page 16
	Page 17
	Page 18
	Page 19
	Page 20
	Page 21
	Page 22
	Page 23
	Page 24
	Page 25
	Page 26
	Page 27
	Page 28

